Comments on “Final Work Plan, Phase 3 Hydrogeologic Testing on the Northwest Site Boundary, Operable Unit 1, Fritsche Army Airfield Drill Area, Former For Ord, California.”

Comments Prepared By Dr. Peter L. deFur

Environmental Stewardship Concepts

Richmond VA

On Behalf of the Fort Ord Environmental Justice Network

Marina CA

March 15, 2005

Introduction

This report describes the plan that the Army contractor, Hydrogeologic, prepared for the Army in order to expand the investigation of groundwater at Operable Unit-1 (OU-1). The plume of groundwater contamination at OU-1 has expanded and passed beyond the northern site boundary. The Army needs additional field data to determine the extent of the contamination and the nature of the groundwater movements in the area. The Army plans to install and sample new groundwater wells for OU-1 to aid in the estimation of hydraulic conductivity over the area.  The groundwater contamination at OU-1 is beneath the old Fritzsche Army Airfield Fire Drill Area.

General Comments

The Army clearly needs more hydrogeologic testing on the northern boundary of the Operable Unit 1 groundwater plume. Overall, the proposed plan is acceptable and will accomplish the stated goals of the testing. I have only minor comments pertaining to this report.

The first comment is that as TAG advisor to FOEJN, I had very little time to provide comments on the draft of this report, which was only received 8 days before the final report was issued on March 3rd. as the TAG advisor, I am responsible for reviewing all documents submitted by the Army to the public, including the contaminant and munitions components of the cleanup; e.g., Track 2 was just released.  Such a pace of document publication does not allow for thorough document review and is a disservice to the public.

The only change to the work plan I offer is that water disposal after testing be handled differently. Rather than pumping treated water directly onto the ground after treatment with granulated activated carbon, a combination of the two treatment alternatives proposed in the draft form of the document should be used. Tested water should be treated with activated carbon as proposed, then discharged into the sanitary sewer system instead of being allowed to reenter the aquifer. Carbon treatment will not completely eliminate TCE from the contaminated water, and disposal onto grassy areas will make contaminants more available to sensitive species of wildlife in the reserve by leaving standing pools of contaminated water after the operation, a potential water source for legless lizards and other fauna that may enter the area after operations are complete. Discharge into the sewer system will prevent any future exposure to wildlife as a result of this testing.  

“This document has been funded partly or wholly through the use of U.S EPA Technical Assistance Grant Funds.  Its contents do not necessarily reflect the policies, actions or positions of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency.  The Fort Ord Environmental Justice Network Inc. does not speak for nor represent the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency.”

Mention of any trade name or commercial product or company does not constitute endorsement by any individual or party that prepared or sponsored this report.
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